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Dear Mr Williams and Mr Baines,

I am writing to you to express my concern at the general state of the Central Street area in the centre of Hebden Bridge and to urge Calderdale Council to upgrade Central Street, Hilton Street, Fielden Street and Pitt Street to adoptable standards, as soon as possible.

Calderdale's own Regeneration Scrutiny report recommends work on these streets and yet the cabinet have voted not to carry out the work? Other areas of the town centre have received great improvements recently and the Central Street area is now an eyesore for both local people and visitors to the town, giving a bad impression of a thriving community.

The poor maintenance of the area has attracted fly tipping on numerous occasions, adding to the already run down and neglected feel of the area.

The roads themselves are deeply pitted, with holes that fill up with water whenever it rains. This makes access to schools, homes, businesses and community facilities both difficult and potentially dangerous. It is hard for parents/carers with children in buggies to negotiate the potholes and uneven surfaces and makes the area inaccessible for wheelchair users and disabled people with mobility issues. These same road surfaces are also causing damage to vehicles.

The lack of properly designated parking makes crossing roads hazardous, especially for small children.

A thriving community deserves better! I urge you to please revisit the Cabinet's decision not to carry out the work and to commit to upgrading and adopting these roads.

Yours sincerely,

